
City Council Meeting
December 18, 2008

The special called  meeting of the Mayor and City Council, held Thursday,
December 18, 2008, at 6:00 P.M. at Swainsboro City Hall

Members Present: Edenfield, Stroud, Parker, Collins, Stafford & Faulkner, 

Members Absent:

Prayer of Invocation: Councilperson Parker

Motion to adopt the minutes from the previous meeting was made.
Motion by:   Stroud   Seconded by: Parker               Passed 6-0

Agenda Items

1.  Mayor Schwabe asked the committee that had met on the  2009  Business License to give
council a report on their meeting.   Councilperson Faulkner  reported that the committee had met
and looked at business license fees from  surrounding towns and compared the fee structure and
suggested the following fees for 2009.

1-5          Employees------------------------------------ $165.00

6-10        Employees-------------------------------------$340.00

11-15      Employees-------------------------------------$440.00

16-20      Employees-------------------------------------$605.00

21-30      Employees-------------------------------------$825.00

31-40      Employees------------------------------------$1045.00

41-50     Employees------------------------------------ $1500.00

Over 50  Employees------------------------------------$1900.00

                               Beer and Wine package only                                  $700.00

  Beer and Wine Consumption                                  $500.00

  Liquor Package Only                                           $1,925.00

                               Mixed Drink Consumption                                  $2,200.00

Motion was made to accept the recommendations of the committee and set the fees for 2009.  Mayor
Schwabe announced this was a Public Hearing and was anyone here to speak for or against the
proposed recommendation. No one spoke on the subject.
Motion by:   Faulkner   Seconded by: Parker               Passed 4-3
                     Stafford, Stroud, and Collins against     Schwabe -for   

            2. Mayor Schwabe presented the bids from the airport fencing project. The bids were as
follows:

Central Fence Co.    -   $230,727.00
Gary’s Grading        -   $267,113.00
Statewide Const.      -   $247,679.40
Veal Farms              -   $264,063.44      

Motion was made to accept the low bid.
Motion by:   Stroud   Seconded by: Parker               Passed 6-0

3.  Mayor Schwabe asked the council to accept the TE project that would be used for
signage on the Butch Parrish Parkway. Motion was made to accept the grant.
Motion by:   Stafford  Seconded by: Stroud               Passed 6-0

Council Adjourned

Submitted: Al L Lawson  , City Administrator


